Boyton W.I.

Committee's Annual Report

2015

We started the year in March with an interesting visit to see handmade glass ornaments being made at Jo Downs glass factory in Launceston.  The next highlight was the WI 100th Centenary celebrations at the Launceston Town Hall where we linked up via satellite with the Royal Albert Hall in London in the presence of Her Majesty the Queen and other members of the Royal family. Some of our members produced a Boyton collage and a very professional Centenary cake.  Then on a lovely summer's day in June our members visited St. Endellion Church followed by lunch at a local Farm Shop.  We then went on to a Victorian walled garden in the grounds of Longcross Hotel where we enjoyed a splendid cream tea.  In September we visited the Hat Shop in Holsworthy where we had a great time trying on some lovely hats of all designs, shapes and sizes.  In October, we held a very successful Open Meeting when Rupert Kirkwood, once again, entertained us with his fascinating photos illustrating his kayaking adventures around the U.K in search of otters.

In the autumn a few of our members attended the Cornwall Federation Women’s Institute Annual Meeting held in Truro where the guest speaker was Adam Henson one of the presenters from the BBC Countryfile programme.  The opening farm scene was very amusing with County committee members dressed up as farm-hands with bales of hay, farm animals and singing together with the audience “Adam Henson had a farm”.  Adam then went on to give a most enlightening talk on his life on his Cotswold farm and in the media.

Last year we maintained a steady membership of 14 until last September when we said good-by to Ann Ray, our Minutes Secretary, who has moved back to Salisbury. Sadly, our oldest Founder member Eileen Stewart, passed away recently and our members provided refreshments after the funeral.
